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NEWS RELEASE 

 

The Buckeye Central Board of Education held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 10, 2016, 

at 7:00 p.m. in the Library (Media Center) at Buckeye Central Local School.  

 

Hearing of the Public:  

 No requests 

 

Correspondence: 

 Mr. Robinson shared the Mid-Ohio ESC All-Boards Appreciation Dinner invitation with the 

board members. The board members and administration discussed who would be attending. Mr. 

Robinson will contact the ESC regarding the RSVP’s. 

 

Board Committee Reports: 

 Financial – Mrs. Aichholz and Mrs. Ackerman met prior to the meeting to review the monthly 

financials. The forecast and actuals remain close and on track. 

 Legislative – No report 

 Student Achievement – Mrs. Diesch provided the student achievement report. She highlighted 

notable achievements that require collaboration and serve as an extension of the classroom. 

During “Right to Read” Week the students will benefit from a visiting author and illustrator. 

Literacy Night is scheduled for the evening of November 15. Leadership achievement was 

characterized through the recent National Honor Society (NHS) Induction. Student Council 

hosted a Veteran’s Day Assembly on Friday, November 4. The high school students initiated a 

flag retirement project that was introduced at the assembly and the 4th grade students participated 

in a flag etiquette program. The many and varied activities clearly fit the district goals focusing 

on academics and drawing upon the talents of all students, staff, and community members. 

 Policy – No report 

 

Financial Report: 

 Financial reports were read and approved 

 Bills approved as submitted 

 Investments approved 

 Approved the purchase of one 78 passenger conventional school bus 

 Approved Family Medical Leave (FMLA) for Amy Miller beginning November 3, 2016 

 Approved the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission 

 

Superintendent’s Report and Discussions: 

 OSBA Capital Conference – Mr. Robinson, Mrs. Aichholz, Mrs. Diesch, and Mr. Heydinger, 

will be attending the OSBA Capital Conference on November 14 & 15. This annual conference 

provides excellent professional development activities and programs for board members and 

central office administrators. 

 Auxiliary Gymnasium - Mr. Robinson provided an update on the auxiliary gym project. 

Proposals are due from the selected design-build contractors on December 9. The board 

established meeting dates on December 13, 14, & 15 to meet with the contractors and review 

their respective proposals. 



 Signs of Suicide Program (SOS) – Mr. Robinson shared the details of the SOS program which 

includes a Community Forum/Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on November 16. Teachers will share the 

curriculum materials with the students in early December. Realizing that some parents may 

consider this a sensitive topic, Mr. Robinson shared that an “opt-out” form will be provided to 

parents. 

 

Building/Departmental Reports: 

 Written reports from the building principals and department supervisors were provided to the 

Board members. These one-page reports list and explain the many areas addressed within the 

building, grounds, or departments during the immediate past month. This activity enables the 

Board members to stay up-to-date on the many happenings within the district on a regular basis. 

 

The board approved the following Superintendent recommendations: 

 Building use form for Buckeye Knights 11U & 13U Travel Baseball Teams to use the MS,HS 

gyms and/or Multi-Purpose Room; Baseball Fieldhouse for practices on established dates with 

Chad Jensen in charge 

 Building use form for the MS Baseball Club to use the MS or HS Gyms on Monday, Tuesday 

and Thursday nights March 6, 2017  – April/May as needed and Park baseball field after school 

on established dates with Chad Jensen in charge 

 Building use form for the BC Youth Baseball to use the MS, HS Gyms and/or Multi-Purose 

Room November 2016 thru February 2017 on established dates with Randy HIler in charge 

 Building use form for the Dutchtown Dawgs Basketball to use the MS or HS Gyms on 

Wednesday nights on established dates with Ben Lash in charge 

 Mark Niese as accompanist (piano) for the 2016-2017 school year district/schools band concerts 

 

Personnel Recommendations: 

 Joyce Cramer as Nurse – Non-Public Auxillary for 50 hours during the 2016-2017 year 

 Classified staff supplemental contracts: 

Aaron Clady – Revised from Boys Basketball; 9th grade (April 14, 2016 B.O.E. Mtg) to                

                         Boys Basketball; 8th grade 

David Moyer – Boys Basketball; 7th grade 

Megan Flaherty – Girls Basketball; Volunteer 

Jay Miller – Girls Basketball; Volunteer 

Ron Charlton – Girls Basketball; Volunteer 

Devan Loyd – Wrestling; MS 

Stacy Gardner – Cheerleading; MS 

 

 

Old Business:  

 None 

New Business:  

 None 

Items for Discussion: 

 Next Regular Meeting will be December 8, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

We encourage you to attend the Board of Education meetings as your calendar permits. The monthly Board of 

Education meetings are meetings of the Board in public for the purpose of conducting the school district’s 

business. While not considered a public meeting, every meeting agenda provides an opportunity for public 

participation as established through district policy. Please contact Mark A. Robinson, Superintendent, with any 

questions or input. Thank you! 


